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The Community Room
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Tel:  07588154441
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     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 10 September 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Karen Ferry(KF), Ann Keenan(AK), Marilyn Irving(MI), Ron Clarke and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Linda Hobson – Newcastle City Council 

Heather Miller – Engie 

Debbie Playford - Resident

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

78/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Violet Rook.
79/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Social Football Club Board Member
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 
· Ron Clarke – 165 Estate TARA
· Ann Keenan – Volunteer Credit Union and Newcastle Community Asset Trust(NCAT)

80/20. Engie Update 
HM from Engie updated the meeting on the progress that was being made on the Roundhill Avenue development.  It was confirmed that the site was still on target for a completion date of March 2021 despite the COVID19 pandemic stopping work.

The site is working to strict COVID19 guidelines and each worker has their temperature taking at the start of every shift.

There were 4 more roofs on and then work will be starting internally.  Engie were continuing to monitor traffic and parking, unfortunately they were in a position where they had 12 bricklayers who had been travelling together however since COVID19 they were now all travelling separately adding to the number of vehicles parked at the site.  HM confirmed that all staff were regularly reminded regarding parking however this shouldn’t be a problem for much longer as the bricklayers would be going down to 2 very shortly.
Kitchens were being fitted, all roofs would be on by the end of October weather permitting and scaffolding would come down.

Arrangements have been made with regards to the resurfacing of the road on Rothay Place, this will be done in 2 phases so that the road does not need to be closed.

The main road on the site is due to be closed as it is to be built upon and the top gate of the site will be used for small deliveries.

HM confirmed that they had received one complaint from a resident due to them having their driveway blocked.  A further toolbox talk was undertaken with the Engie team and HM confirmed that they are trying to be proactive with regards to parking.  It had been difficult at the beginning of the week as the school had gone back and this had created additional problems during drop off and pick up times with parents blocking drives.  JW fedback with regards to complaints the Community Council had received and HM confirmed she would feedback any concerns that she had.
HM will also provide an update for the next newsletter.
81/20. Police Update
The Police were not in attendance as they are unable to use ZOOM on their work computers.  RC commented that they were still having issues in relation to motorbikes in and around the area but feels it is pointless to report it.
MI commented that the motorbikes were all over and that it was common knowledge where they were coming from.

The meeting were reminded not to name names within the meeting and to remember their data protection training however any information they had should be fedback to the Police.

82/20. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update
Linda Hobson(LH) attended on behalf of the Ward Councillors to update the Community Council.
LH confirmed that Newcastle had changed it’s COVIID19 alert status from green to amber.  All Leaders had issued a statement pushing for localised restrictions and more testing centres.  It appeared that younger groups were in the higher risk groups.
There had been a Cabinet meeting on Monday evening to discuss an emergency budget as there had been a massive drop in revenue.

A new white paper had gone through in relation to the planning process.

It was confirmed that planning had gone through for the Parklife development at Blakelaw Park.

ASB was on the rise and LH had raised this with the Police and Crime Commissioner.

LH confirmed that they would be looking at the funding of the Welfare Rights Service with a view to whether the Ward funding would be able to maintain the service.  

JW raised with LH whether she could obtain an update in relation to the red hut site and fedback on the issues that had been raised the Community Council regarding parking around Thomas Walling Primary School it is hoped that parking may send the mobile parking unit and issue tickets.
RC raised who’s responsibility it was to cut the grass around the 165 estate.  LH believes it would be YHN or Newcastle City Council.  RC raised the issue of the grass not being cut as the bollards that had been put in place were blocking access.  LH confirmed she would chase this up.

A resident raised that there had been a number of fires in the garages that had been due to be demolished.  She informed the meeting that the doors and roof tops had been removed and mesh had been put over the gaps, everything had then been left.  LH will chase this up and find out what was happening.
83/20. Minutes of Previous Meetings/Matters Arising

The minutes of the meeting held on the 9 July and 13 August were agreed a correct record of the meetings.
In relation to the minutes of the 9th July 2020, JW queried as to whether JG had found out what the markings on the street had been.  JG confirmed that work had been taking place on the paths but there was still work to be undertaken.

In relation to the minutes of the 13 August 2020, JG queried now that the poly tunnel and green house had been added to the asset register had a value been put against them.  The Clerk confirmed that unfortunately their value was unknown as they had been purchased prior to her commencing her employment.
84/20. Chairs Update
JW provided an update on the condition of the Blakelaw Park, the Community Council had received a number of complaints from residents regarding the current condition and amount of litter in the park.  The City Council had confirmed that it was unlikelihood that any of the equipment would be replaced prior to the development of the park.  JW confirmed that if that was going to be the case, we have asked that the park was made safe and broken items were removed.  
There had been a number of reports of rats in and around Cragston Park, this was a difficult issue to deal with as the City Council charged for this service.  

The Community Council had had a number of complaints regarding the parking of parents outside of Thomas Walling School since the schools went back, we heard nothing from Hilton School.  JG confirmed that the City Council mobile parking unit had been around which may have helped around the Hilton School area.
JW asked for items for the next newsletter.

85/20. Sub-Groups 

Communications Group – This group did not go ahead but the Chair reiterated that the next newsletter was being prepared and items were required for it.

Environmental Group – This group was due to meet at the beginning of October.

Employment Group – This group was due to meet later in the year.
86/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 10 July 2020 – 10 September 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £45,760.77







Total

  
£46,260.77

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – August 2020 Salary 


£909.32

HMRC – August 2020





£352.26

Currys – August 2020





£5.00

Prepay Tech







£500.00

Prepay Tech







£500.00

ROAM







£600.00

Helen Richardson – September 2020 Salary


£909.12

HMRC - September 2020





£352.46

Currys – September 2020





£5.00









Total
£4133.16

Income

Underspend - Fostering under Newcastle (grant funding)
£40.00

Interest 







£6.54








Total £46.54
Closing balance as at 10 September 2020 (account 2)

£41,674.15

Closing balance as at 10 September 2020 (account 1)
 
£500.00

All payments were agreed by the Community Council.
DP requested a grant funding form and KF confirmed that she had been speaking with the nursery manager in the Blakelaw Centre and would like us to send a grant funding form to them as well.  The Clerk confirmed she would do this.
87/20. Any Other Business 

The notice board in the Blakelaw Centre was discussed with regards to putting up information about the Community Council and the reasoning why information hadn’t been kept up to date.  Community Councillors were asked to think about the kind of information to be displayed.

KF queried whether we had received a refund from Stanley Travel following the cancellation of the last community trip.  The Clerk confirmed that we hadn’t requested a refund as it was hoped a further trip would be arranged however that wasn’t looking likely in the current climate.  It was decided that a refund would be requested.

DP (our defibrillator guardian angel) confirmed that during lockdown the unit had been used 3 times.  On all occasions the unit had been put back safely with new pads.  Whilst the Community Council were sad to hear that the unit had been used it was welcoming that it was available in the community to save lives.

88/20. Grant Funding Applications

There were 2 funding applications to be discussed at this evening’s meeting, it had been expected to have a representative from Projects4change and it was hoped that the Football Club would be joining soon (unfortunately whilst the Football Club did attempt to access the meeting this was not possible).  It was decided that the applications for funding would considered with a representative from Projects4change attending the October meeting.
Projects4change 

The Clerk explained the application submitted by Projects4change and the Chair shared the information obtained from a recent meeting with them.  The grant funding was over the usual capped limit but given there was a significant lack of youth being undertaken in the area at the moment this money would pay for 2 youth workers to provide dedicated sessions for Blakelaw and North Fenham’s young people.
KF raised a concern regarding the amount being requested as it was over the usual £1200 limit for grants.  JG confirmed that he had the same reservations but felt that given the rise in ASB the sessions would prove invaluable.  This was agreed by all and the Chair proposed to support the funding application.
All Community Councillors agreed that the funding application should be granted in full.

Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

KF declared an interest in this item on the agenda as she sits on the committee for the Club.

The Clerk confirmed that all the information had been received that was needed and there had been a remarkable improvement in relation the information on the grant form and how it had been completed.  

JG confirmed he was very supportive of the application.  The Community Council queried how the Football Club advertised what was available through the Club.  
After a short discussion regarding the good work the Club were doing it was agreed to grant the amount in full.

The Chair asked that both organisations prepared articles for the newsletter.
89/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 8 October 2020 at 6pm via Zoom.
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